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Balfour Primary News 
30th March 2021 

NOTES FROM THE HEADTEACHER 

It has been fantastic to have all the children returning to 
school and teachers are currently working hard to establish 
where every child is with their learning. To ensure that no 
one is left behind and any knowledge gaps are filled we are 
assessing every child in Maths and English prior to the Easter 
break, and subsequently adapting the learning moving 
forward as necessary. We have been working closely with 
the Local Authority and other partnership schools to 
establish the essential knowledge and skills children require in preparation for 
their next academic year. We recognise that transition this year will be even 
more important. 

We do not underestimate the huge strain this year has had on families and we 
continue to focus on mental health and wellbeing in lessons, utilising our 
excellent pastoral team of learning mentors and teaching assistants to provide 
any additional individualised support where required. 

We continue to take big strides forward with our school improvement plan 
and I am immensely proud of the resilience and dedication staff have shown 
throughout the ever-changing education landscape. 

Last week we received the final report from the most recent Ofsted 
monitoring visit. This can be found on our website using the following link, and 
below is a letter from our Chair of Governors, Shelley Baker. 

Balfour Primary School - Ofsted Reports 

 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY   

 Can be found on our website. 

Simon Davies, 
Head teacher 

mailto:office@balfour.brighotn-hove.sch.uk
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https://www.balfourprimary.co.uk/page/?title=Ofsted+Reports&pid=19
https://www.balfourprimary.co.uk/calendar/?calid=2,3,4,5,6,7,8,1&pid=3&viewid=1
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next 
up… 

TERM DATES FOR 2020/21  
Spring Term 2: 22/02/21 – 01/04/21 Summer Term 1: 19/04/21 – 28/05/21 
 Bank Holiday Monday 3rd May            Half term: 31 May – 4 Jun     
INSET days 20/21:  7 June
 

GOVERNORS 

Dear Balfour Families 

The Governors would like to formally thank and congratulate Simon and his 
team for the recent Ofsted report which is now on the Ofsted website to view. 
We are delighted that Ofsted have recognised the strengthened leadership in 
the school and the rapid improvements taking place. Governors continue to 
support and challenge the school in all areas of the school improvement plan 
so that all children receive the best experiences in school and this report is 
part of the evidence we will use to signal that we are clearly heading quickly 
in the right direction. 

However, we are not complacent, and we highlighted to Ofsted the areas in 
which we are continuing to focus on. Now all children and staff are back in 
school we can continue to support Simon as he forges ahead. Despite the 
challenging times we are in, the school, under Simon's leadership, has 
demonstrated it has the capacity to be the outstanding school we strive to be, 
and we thank him for his tireless commitment and drive for improvement. We 
await the next Ofsted inspection, which will be a Section 5 inspection where 
we would expect our current rating of 'requiring improvement' to change. 

Thank you to all families and the community who have continued to support 
the school through remote learning and closures and to families who 
responded to the questions posed by Ofsted. We recognise the importance of 
your voice and we will continue to work with you over the coming years on 
this exciting journey of improvement. 

Warm regards, Shelley Baker, Chair of Governors 

If you wish to contact the school governors for any reason, their email address 
is: balfour.governor@balfour.brighton-hove.sch.uk  

mailto:office@balfour.brighton-hove.sch.uk
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FREQUENTLY ASKED QUESTIONS 

What is Pupil Premium? 

We are often asked what Pupil Premium is and how we use our funding to help 
specific children. 

Pupil Premium is extra money we get from the Government to support specific 
children: 

 currently in receipt of means-tested Free School Meals  

 previously on means-tested Free School Meals but no longer eligible 

 adopted or currently in care 

 parents in the military 
 

What support do we provide these children? 

It depends on each child's needs! Sometimes it's money 
for extra-curricular activities or school uniform. We also 
support children with a range of interventions, 
counselling, and check-ins with our Learning Mentors. 
You can see how our funding is spent by reading our Pupil 
Premium Strategy on our website. 

If a family is in need, they can contact me to ask for funding/support. 

 

Anything else? 

YES! For children currently in receipt of Pupil 
Premium Free School Meals, they also get £30 to 
use for trips, activities, etc. each term. 

 

I think my child may be eligible for Free School Meals. How do I apply? 

It’s super quick and easy. Just visit: 

https://www.brighton-hove.gov.uk/content/children-and-
education/schools/free-school-meals 

mailto:office@balfour.brighton-hove.sch.uk
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https://www.brighton-hove.gov.uk/content/children-and-education/schools/free-school-meals
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…in 

Who can I talk to in the school about this? 

Please get in touch if you have any questions or would like 
to find out more. 

Sandra Mulholland 
Deputy Headteacher 
sandramulholland@balfour.brighton-hove.sch.uk 

 

 

BALFOUR RECYCLES! 

Since starting the textile recycling, we have 
collected 1,268 kilos of textiles - both diverting from 
landfill and helping the school earn extra funds (£140)! 
Amazing!

mailto:office@balfour.brighton-hove.sch.uk
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MESSAGE FROM THE CHAIR 

Welcome back to you all! 

The start of 2021 has brought some optimism to our lives, and the return to 
school for the majority of the children is a huge step towards normality. 

Despite the constraints of the last 12 months, we’ve managed raise a 
considerable amount of money with your generosity and support. Thank you 
very much to everyone who’s donated and helped out. 

As a result, I’m delighted to say that work should 
begin on the KS1 new playground equipment in the 
coming weeks. Raising money to help make this 
happen has been an ambition for FAB for some time, 
so we’re excited to see it come to fruition. 

Looking forward, we hope to be able to hold some great fundraising activities 
during the summer term as lockdown measures ease (see dates below). 

In the meantime, may I wish everyone a Happy Easter. Stay safe until we see 
each other after the break. 

UPCOMING EVENTS AND FUNDRAISERS 

TENTATIVE SUMMER TERM DATES 

Restrictions permitting, our main summer term events will be: 

 Easter Balloon Race - Sunday, 4th April 

 Summer Fair - Saturday 3rd July (TBC) 

 Circus - Tuesday 20th July (TBC) 

We’ll provide more details as plans firm up after the Easter break.  

  

mailto:office@balfour.brighotn-hove.sch.uk
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 VIRTUAL BALLOON RACES 

 The Virtual Balloon Races we’ve entered have 
raised almost £500 for the school – a massive ‘thank 
you’ to everyone who’s taken part! 

So we’re joining another one – this time on Easter 
Sunday (April 4th). 

To buy a balloon, please go to: https://ecoracing.co/user/page/1370. Or see the 
Balloon Races page on our website: http://friendsatbalfour.org/balloonraces/ 

Each balloon costs £3, with £2.34 going directly to FAB. There’s a £10 Wigwam 
voucher for the Balfour winner of the race. 

RAISE MONEY WHILE YOU SHOP 

There are two REALLY easy ways to raise money for the school while doing 
your Christmas shopping:  

1. Easyfundraising 

Join for free at: www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/friendsatbalfour/ 

Then when you shop online, go to easyfundraising.og.uk, find the retailer you 
want, click through and shop in the normal way. The retailer will automatically 
make a donation to your cause when you check out. 

There’s a Donation Reminder you can download so you don’t forget.  
That’s all there is to it. There are no catches or hidden charges to you or the 
school. Just more money to help enhance the children’s education.  

2. AmazonSmile  

AmazonSmile is the same Amazon you know. Same products, same prices, 
same service. But Amazon donates 0.5% of the net purchase price (excluding 
VAT, returns and shipping fees) of all eligible purchases to the charitable 
organisation of your choice. 

Just make AmazonSmile your default for your Amazon purchases – go to: 
https://smile.amazon.co.uk 

mailto:office@balfour.brighton-hove.sch.uk
file://///balfour01/staff$/lcollington/www.balfourprimary.co.uk
https://ecoracing.co/user/page/1370
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http://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/friendsatbalfour/
https://smile.amazon.co.uk/
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DONATIONS  

In the absence of the usual fundraising events, you can still donate money to 
help us enhance the educational experience of every child at the school. 
Please go to https://chuffed.org/project/fab-fundraiser. 

We are still looking to raise funds to help replace some of the much loved 
playground equipment that has been lost to wear and tear over time.  For 
more information, or to make a donation please go to; 

https://chuffed.org/project/outdoor-playgroup-equipment-for-balfour-
primary-school. 

HELPING TO FUND SCIENCE WEEK 

Huge thanks to IBM for generously donating £500 to 
the Science Week Workshops!  We were also able to 
contribute the profits made from the Quiz Night – our 
thanks to all of those involved. 

 

100 CLUB 

Our 100 Club winners for March were: 

 1st prize (£65) Louise P  

 2nd prize (£39)  Beth R 

 3rd price (26) Heidi B 

The Balfour 100 Club is open to all Balfour parents, carers and staff and costs 
just £5 per number per month. You need to sign up for at least a year.  

Half the monthly takings are given out in prize money; the other half is used 
for the benefit of the children at school.   

Join anytime to help the school raise much-needed funds. To sign up, or for 
more information, please email fab100club@gmail.com.  

mailto:office@balfour.brighton-hove.sch.uk
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mailto:fab100club@gmail.com
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GET INVOLVED 

If you'd like to be added to our committee email list, drop us a line at 
info@friendsatbalfour.org. You’ll be kept informed of committee meetings, 
and contacted if we need a little help from time to time.  

STAY IN TOUCH 

Follow us for the latest information on our events and meetings: 

 Website: http://friendsatbalfour.org/ 

  Facebook: Friends at Balfour 

 Twitter: @FABatBalfour  

We also have private Facebook Group pages for each year group

mailto:office@balfour.brighton-hove.sch.uk
file://///balfour01/staff$/lcollington/www.balfourprimary.co.uk
http://friendsatbalfour.org/
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To book Year 1 

https://bookings.albioninthecommunity.org.uk/soccerschools/courses/courses.htm?coursesSe
arch=search&clientCode=ASC-BPS-11   

mailto:office@balfour.brighton-hove.sch.uk
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To book Year 2 

https://bookings.albioninthecommunity.org.uk/soccerschools/courses/courses.htm?coursesSe
arch=search&clientCode=ASC-BPS-12   
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A big thank you to Clarks for donating a voucher for our Summer Fair! 
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